



Silver State Health Insurance Exchange

2310 South Carson Street, Suite 2

Carson City, NV 89701

Γ: 775**-**687-9939

E: 775 697 0020

www.nevadahealthlink.com/sshix

July 10, 2020

Honorable Steve Sisolak State Capitol Building 101 North Carson Street Carson City, NV 89701

Brenda Erdoes, Director Legislative Council Bureau 401 South Carson Street Carson City, NV 89701

Dear Governor Sisolak and Director Erdoes.

Nevada Revised Statute (NRS) 695I.370(2)(a) enables the Board of the Silver State Health Insurance Exchange (Exchange) to "Adopt regulations to carry out the duties and powers of the Exchange." Attached for your information is a copy of a regulation that was recently approved by the Exchange Board at the June 29, 2020 Board meeting and posted on the Exchange's website at https://www.nevadahealthlink.com/mssep.

This new regulation, titled the Market Stabilization Special Enrollment Period (MSSEP), will provide the Exchange's Board the ability to extend the federal Open Enrollment Period - currently open from November 1 to December 15 of any given year - if Nevada's uninsured and underinsured health insurance market coverage can be improved by an extension. Exchange staff is prepared to answer any questions/concerns. Please direct any questions to Executive Director, Heather Korbulic, via email hkorbulic@exchange.nv.gov or 775-687-9939.

Sincerely,

Dr. Florence Jameson, Chair

Silver State Health Insurance Exchange Board

cc: Heather Korbulic, Executive Director

7 lorence Janason